Council Comments #39 – Resort Village of Cochin – August 12, 2020

Election 2020
Five persons are seeking election to be one of four councillors for Cochin for the period 2020 to 2024. 
The advance poll will be on Saturday, August 15, 2020 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm at the Community Hall.
Election day is Saturday, August 29, 2020 from 9:00 am to 8:00 pm at the Community Hall. 
Vote as you please but please vote.
Bring government issued photo i/d and proof of ownership of land in Cochin.  The best proof is a copy of your tax notice or tax receipt.

High Water level in the lakes
High water levels in the two lakes is causing challenges and such level, combined with unusually high winds from the west, is causing excessive erosion on the east shore of Jackfish including properties in Cochin.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lake levels are the sole responsibility of Jackfish Lake Watershed Authority.  Cochin has no ability to decide what should or can be done to affect the lake levels.  However, Council will be in communication with Jackfish Lake Watershed Authority encouraging its Board to meet with concerned residents and take such steps as are possible to remedy the current situation and avoid a repeat in the future.

Speed Bumps
From time-to-time, Council receives requests from residents requesting placement of a speed bump, usually in close proximity to their property.  The overwhelming number of these requests logically and passionately explain why there is a need to have the speed bump installed.  Council is not immune from the logic or passion but has concluded that it cannot agree to all of these requests as to do so would result in a plethora of speed bumps throughout in the Village.  Where the request is declined, Council attempts to devise an alternative resolution.
On another matter, theft of speed bumps, particularly near Archdeacon Drive, is a problem.  The Village would appreciate any information you might have concerning these thefts. 

Community Safety Officer
CSO Philip Bueckert has been providing service to Cochin for a month or so and his presence in the Village has been positively noted by residents.  

Facebook
Administering our Facebook page is currently being attended to by our administrator.  Amber finds that it has become quite time consuming and Council has concluded that this is not an efficient use of her time or skills.  Accordingly, Council is now reaching out to our public for a volunteer to assume this responsibility.  Please contact Amber at the Village office if you have an interest in helping out. (cochinadmin@sasktel.net)

Council Comments
This will be the last issue of Council Comments for this Council’s term of office.  We hope that it has been useful.  It is reasonable to expect that publication will continue after August 29, 2020.
If you wish, we will arrange to include you on a mailing list and it will arrive in your inbox without further effort by you.  If you are interested, please contact Amber or Jennifer at the office.  This offer is open to everyone wherever in the world they may reside.
 
